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Summary of the meeting of Monday, September 20, 2004


The Committee held its first meeting on September 20, 2004, to consider the matters listed on the order of business, document CP/CG-648/04 rev. 1.  The Chair declared the meeting open at 2:40 p.m.
1. Opening remarks by the Chair

In her opening remarks, the Committee Chair, Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutiérrez
/, underscored the importance of hemispheric security as one of the priority topics for governments in the Hemisphere.  She recalled that one of the principal purposes of the OAS is to strengthen the peace and security of the Hemisphere and that it was important for the Committee to make every effort to fulfill the mandates assigned.

2. Election of officers
i. First vice chair

On behalf of GRUCA, the delegation of El Salvador presented the candidacy of Ambassador María Tamayo, Permanent Representative of Bolivia, for the post of First Vice Chair of the Committee.  Ambassador Tamayo was elected by acclamation.

ii. Second Vice Chair

On behalf of ALADI, the delegation of Venezuela presented the candidacy of Ambassador Denis G. Antoine, Permanent Representative of Grenada, for the post of Second Vice Chair.  This nomination was seconded by the delegation of the United States.  Ambassador Antoine was elected by acclamation.

iii. Third Vice Chair

The delegation of Peru nominated Mr. Giovanni Snidle, Alternate Representative of the United States, for the post of Third Vice Chair.  He was also elected by acclamation.
3. Presentation of the proposed Work Plan of the Committee for the 2004-2005 term
The Chair of the Committee presented the Work Plan of the Committee for 2004-2005, contained in document CP/CSH-647/04 corr. 1.  The Chair emphasized that given the financial situation of the Organization, it was necessary to optimize financial and human resources and make more efficient use of the time available.

The following delegations took the floor to refer to the Work Plan: Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Ecuador, El Salvador, Mexico, Paraguay, Peru, United States, and Uruguay.

The delegation of Bolivia asked to place on record its proposal that the Secretary General consult with the permanent missions pursuant to the mandate contained in operative paragraph 8 of resolution AG/RES. 1998 (XXXIV-O/04) regarding the preparation of a report on how the member states can support efforts, agreements, and mechanisms to prevent conflicts and bring about the peaceful settlement of disputes, as well as resolve ongoing conflicts in the region.

The Committee took note of the delegations’ comments and suggestions and approved the document with amendments agreed upon. 

4. Installation of the Working Group to conclude the analysis of the juridical and institutional link between the OAS and the Inter-American Defense Board
To comply with operative paragraph 6 of resolution AG/RES. 1998 (XXXIV-O/04), the Committee installed a Working Group to conclude the analysis of the juridical and institutional link between the OAS and the Inter-American Defense Board.
5. Election of officers of the Working Group
The Committee agreed that the Chair and First Vice Chair of the Committee should also be Chair and Vice Chair of the Working Group.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:58 p.m.
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�.	Elected by acclamation at the meeting of the Permanent Council on July 22, 2004.





